

Dear Ivana,

It was good to speak yesterday. You suggested I make my request by email.

As mentioned, we had some questions about the EMA’s position in relation to the substitution of biological originator medicines with biosimilars.

The key questions we have are:

· What is the position of the EMA in relation to the appropriate substitution of biologic medicines with biosimilars, and safe practice in this area?

For example, we understand the FDA in the USA is undertaking the development of guidance that distinguishes clearly between biologic products that are “biosimilar” to an innovator biologic – meaning they are “highly similar” to an innovator product – and biologic products that meet a heightened standard to be deemed “interchangeable. Does EMA intend any replication of this regulatory position?

· Does the EMA take a position in relation to the naming of biosimilar medicines, in reference to current debates taking place at the WHO?

[bookmark: _GoBack]We understand, for example, there is debate around how different biosimilars should be distinguished, for example by a commonly understood suffix system, or by more distinct names. 

In view of ongoing policy decisions being made at national and international level on these issues, EAHP is currently considering its own position. Before confirming our position however, we would welcome improved knowledge of the Agency’s stance.

Your assistance on this matter would be gratefully received.


Regards,

Richard
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